Summary Orange Cogen Event on January 15-16, 2014
According to FPSC Rule 25-17.086, “Periods During Which Purchases are Not Required”, Duke Energy Florida (DEF) is providing notice to the Florida Public Service Commission that DEF limited the output of the Orange Cogen facility beginning on 1/15/14 and ending on 1/16/14.  The Orange Cogen facility is interconnected to the DEF transmission system at DEF’s Orange Switching substation.  DEF took this action in its capacity as Transmission Operator due to forced outages on the transmission system in order to ensure the reliability of the transmission system and prevent equipment damage.
This incident was caused by forced outages to the Mulberry to Barcola 69 kV transmission line and the North Bartow 230/69 kV transformer due to unrelated problems.  Based on an initial assessment, it was estimated that repairs to these facilities could be completed by 1/18/2014.  Due to these forced outages, it was determined that Orange Cogen would need to be limited to half output until the facilities were restored to service.  Orange Cogen was notified at 1718 hours on 1/14/14 of the event.  Orange Cogen elected to take the plant offline during this period of restricted output beginning on 1/15/2014.

Repairs to the North Bartow 230/69 kV transformer were completed ahead of schedule and the transformer was returned to service on 1/16/2014.  It was determined that with this facility back in service the restriction on the Orange Cogen plant could be lifted, and the plant was notified at 1615 hours on 1/16/2014 that the plant could return to their normal operating schedule.

